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‘To grow in wisdom and grace.’ 

Headteacher Updates…  

 
Not a day goes by without something happening that reminds me of how 

fortunate I am to be the Headteacher of Holy Family. Talking to our Y10 

students this week has been inspiring, and seeing their smiles has been 

truly heart-warming. I have passed on messages from parents and stu-

dents to thank our staff who have ‘gone the extra mile’ to help them. I 

also have the privilege of seeing the amazing work students have complet-

ed to have a recommendation for a Headteacher’s award. I have loved the 

interpretations of artwork this week! 

God bless you all and keep you safe, Mrs Mitchell 

 

Questions and Answers for this week 

 

What is happening in September? 

The guidance advice for how schools will be open ‘full-time’ in September 

will hopefully be out soon. We will be communicating with all students 

and parents/carers before we finish for the summer term to let you know 

the plans for September. Our online learning will continue to run for the 

next three weeks and teachers are continually checking progress to help 

them prepare the curriculum and learning plans for September. 

 

Will schools be open for children over the summer? 

It has been announced that schools are not open over the summer except 

where already used for ‘summer programmes’. We will inform you, when 

details emerge, about any summer provision that is taking place in the 

Selby and Goole area. 

 

Will there be free school meals vouchers over the summer? 

The government has extended the scheme to provide vouchers for a fur-

ther six weeks at the end of the summer term. 
 

Friday 26 June  2020 

Mrs Mitchell’s Message to Students 
 

There has been another increase in 
the amount of work uploaded this 
week and more students have suc-

cessfully completed assessments and 
received feedback. 

We have spoken to some parents this 
week whose children have not been 
working to the best of their ability, 
we will be making further calls this 
week! If you have been trying your 
best or your parents have been in 

contact to let us know any issues you 
have no need to worry. 

If you are genuinely ‘stuck’ please 
make sure you message your teach-

ers on classcharts. 
We miss you all every day and can’t 

wait to see your ‘smiles’ again. It 
should not be long now before we 

can let you know the exact plans for 
September! 

“A warm smile is the universal lan-
guage of kindness.” 

― William Arthur Ward 

Essential Worker Provision: Our ‘key school’ provision will continue to run along-
side the provision for Year 10. If you are an essential worker, or feel you child 
maybe vulnerable, and need your child to attend,  please contact us. This is a le-
gal safeguarding requirement to ensure we know who to expect each day, we 
cannot accept responsibility for children arriving without prior arrangement. We 
can then also ensure the correct staffing ratios. Please contact the school email 
address: enquiry@holyfamilycarlton.org 

Messaging System 
You can now send a 
message directly to 
your teachers, either as 
a student or a parent. 
This will enable student 
work queries to be an-
swered, and a direct 
connection with teach-
ers. 

Student Homework Uploads 
Students can 
now upload 

their work 
directly to 

ClassCharts 
allowing for  
much great-
er flexibility 

with the 
types of as-

sessments and feedback. 
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‘Together we step out in faith, knowing that Christ is with us and united as a holy family.’ 

This week’s ‘Year of the Word’ bible quote and image 
was drawn by Tilly  White Year 10.  

 “... and I pray that Christ will make his home in your 
hearts through faith. I pray that you may have your 
roots and foundation in love, so that you, together with 
all God’s people, may have the power to understand 
how broad and long, how high and deep, is Christ’s 
love” Ephesians 3 v17 & 18 (Good News version) 

Sunday 28 June is the 
Solemnity of apostles 
SAINTS PETER AND 
PAUL. We give 
thanks for the tre-
mendous sacrifices 
made by those who 
have gone before us. 

 
Bless the memories 
of all your saints. By 

their examples of 
faith, dedication, 
worship and love 

may we learn to walk 
in their footsteps 

with wisdom. Amen.  

Headteacher Award 

Joseph A GCSEpod Kyle B RE 

Molly W Science Kiera D RE 

Molly C Science William J RE 

Alan B Science Dylan K RE 

Bethany A Science Joe M RE 

Patrycja D Science Thomas L Maths 

Imogen S Science Holly P Maths 

Alex D Science Alex T Maths 

Tilly W Science Henry T D/T 

Jazmine S Maths Aimee W D/T 

Leo W Maths Emily H D/T 

Nicola B Maths Jacob B D/T 

Sam G Maths Sam T D/T 

Kayleigh S Maths Toby C D/T 

Lewis O Maths William D D/T 

Jack C Green Jasmine A Art 

Jack P H/C Natalie A Art 

Holly P H/SC Grace O Art 

Tom M Music Imogen S Art 

Ben G Music Sam T Art 

Mary P Music Ella D Art 


